Dear England Supporters,
We write to you as fellow football supporters based in the UK. Our organisation represents Ukrainian Sports Supporters based in the UK. We have met many England supporters, and we know how much those fortunate enough to attend the European Championships in 2012 enjoyed football in Ukraine.

Over the last 12 months, Russian military forces have been present in Ukraine, and have engaged in a war against Ukrainian forces and occupied Crimea and eastern parts of Ukraine’s territory. As a result, over 6000 people have died, including innocent civilians and over a million have been displaced, including 300,000 children. On 17 July 2014, flight MH17 was shot down over Ukrainian territory. Mounting evidence has shown that this flight was shot down by a Russian controlled BUK missile. 10 British citizens were amongst the 300 innocent passengers murdered in this act.

Russia should not have the glory of hosting such a prestigious event following the violation of a number of international laws and agreements. 
People may argue that we should not mix sports and politics. Sadly politics and sport cannot be separated, and this is visible through the effect of Putin’s politics on Ukrainian football. Crimea no longer has professional football. Following the annexation of Crimea, Tavria Simferopil, once Ukrainian champions and other teams no longer play professional football. A number of teams are now forced to play football thousands of kilometres from their home towns, including Shakhtar Donetsk. Eastern Ukrainian’s are denied professional football. 

Putin’s rhetoric has resulted in the rise of Ukrainophobia in Russia. This poses a safety risk to Ukrainian supporters in Russia, and UEFA has recognised this, in the Europa league draw, Ukrainian and Russian teams were kept apart. What happens if Ukraine qualify for the World Cup in 2018, would Ukrainian supporters be safe in Russia? FIFA has long supported the kick racism out of football, yet FIFA continues to support a potential host nation that is inciting racial hatred against Ukraine. 

We call on you, England supporters to support our boycott of the World Cup in Russia in 2018. FIFA still has time to move the world cup, and we would like to ask you for your support in campaigning to strip Russia of the right to host the world cup in 2018.
Yours sincerely,

Stepan Luczka

President

UK Ukrainian Sports Supporters Club

